ARKANSAS LEGISLATIVE AUDIT
REPORT ON:
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY
FOR THE YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2022

Finding:

As required by Section R1-19-4-2004 of the Department of Finance and Administration (DFA) Office of Accounting
Financial Management Guide, the Agency notified Arkansas Legislative Audit (ALA) of the following theft of state
property:

On December 9, 2022, a Bushmaster rifle equipped with an Aimpoint Optic sight was stolen from a parked
State Police vehicle while an employee was attending training in Dallas, Texas. Incident and police reports
were filed. The cost of the property taken was $1,182.

Recommendation:
We recommend the Agency continue to report losses of property when they occur.

Agency Response:
An incident report was filed with the Dallas Police Department and the serial number of the weapon was reported as

stolen in the Arkansas Crime Information Center (ACIC) database. The weapon has not been recovered at this time
[October 11, 2023].
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